
Explanation of position of the result of the 53rd session of the Commission on Population 
and Development  

 
Denmark 

 
 

• Denmark aligns itself with the statement by the European Union.  
 

• Denmark expresses gratitude to the Chair for his leadership and tireless efforts on a draft 
declaration on population, food security, nutrition, sustainable and COVID-19. We also thank 
the other Bureau members and the secretariat for their support and guidance.  

 
  
• Indeed, Denmark believes that the full and effective implementation of the ICPD Programme 

of Action and the outcomes of its review conferences, the full realization of all human rights 
for all, including SRHR, achieving gender equality and the empowerment of women and girls, 
are as vital in normal times as through this pandemic.  

 
• As reiterated at the Nairobi Summit on ICPD at 25, in November 2019, the ICPD Programme 


